
  
  
 
 

 
 

    
 
 

 
 Refurbishment of Lochgelly South Primary School  

May 2024 Update 
 
Welcome to our second newsletter with updates on our progress of the refurbishment at 
Lochgelly South Primary School.   As we reported in January all grouting works are complete 
and work has moved to the internal refurbishment of the school.   Work has been progressing 
at pace and we are pleased to bring you an update on our progress. 
  
Internally we have progressed well with the re-wiring of the school and the installation of the 
new heating system.  The classroom floors and walls have been completed bringing them 
up to modern standards.  All equipment has been stripped out from the kitchen awaiting the 
installation of a new modern facility which will be commissioned within the next 6 weeks. 
 
Externally we have moved our site compound to the rear of the site to allow work to start on 
the new car park.   
 
The following activities are planned over the next few months. 
Internal: 

• Work to complete all the electrical and mechanical enhancements.  
• Fit replacement doors and skirtings.  
• Kitchen and dining hall works will continue.  
• Start the installation of suspended ceilings.  
• Replacement heating services.   
• Toilet upgrades will commence. 
• Installation of the new purpose-built learning walls which will provide classroom 

storages as well as an interactive TV in every teaching area.  
External Works and Services: 

• Completion of the installation of the power and internet infrastructure. 
• Completion of the repairs to the roof. Once finished scaffolding will be removed and 

external painting can commence.  
• New surfacing to the playground and play areas.  
• Installation of the modular nursery unit including associated groundworks and services 

will commence early May. 
 
Communication Process -   
During the works we want to be a good neighbour, if you have any concerns or wish to ask 
any questions.  Please contact us at  LGS.enquiries@fife.gov.uk 
 
We have included a selection of photographs from throughout the site showing progress to 
date. 
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HEALTH & SAFETY INFORMATION 
• Please keep clear of the construction site. 
• Parents should remind their children that construction sites are not playgrounds and 

can be very dangerous. 
• Every effort is made to keep the site safe and secure with site security out with 

working hours. 
• Please do not hesitate to contact site staff located at the site office at any time if you 

feel there is an issue.  
 


